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Monthly message for kids #41 – Be grateful for mothers
By Aunt Shirley - www.imofinc.org

Here in the USA in the month of May, one Sunday is called "Mother's Day". People give cards, flowers and gifts to their mothers to show their love - making it a very important day for many stores and businesses! This year I have the joy each week of babysitting our little granddaughter who just celebrated her 1st birthday. I have the time to just enjoy playing with her on our little farm, which she loves. I am reminded of what it is like to first become a mother - after months of waiting the baby is born and SUDDENLY your life changes forever! This tiny, helpless little person depends totally on YOU! As the months pass and the baby grows and begins to explore the surroundings, the responsibility is never ending - if you turn away for even a minute, the baby may fall or get hurt, and it is YOUR fault! The first time that precious little face is bruised it breaks your heart! Even if the baby is asleep and you have some time for yourself, it can change in an instant if the baby suddenly cries out and you stop what you are doing to run and help. After becoming a mother, a woman never is the same again, and as the years pass and the child grows, the mother continues to change - and usually for the better!

How is this? The mother has to put aside her own wants and feelings and put the child first - this makes her more unselfish. She has to learn patience - you cannot lose your temper with a little baby just because it is tired and won't go to sleep! She has to develop a servant's heart - cleaning up and doing all the chores necessary to take good care of the baby even if she is very tired and doesn't want to! She has to be gentle and self-controlled - a sharp word can so easily scare or upset the baby. Unselfishness, patience, servant heart, gentleness and self-control are all qualities that the Bible tells us please God. Some are included in Galatians 5:22-23 which lists the Fruit of the Spirit; Jesus repeatedly teaches about putting others first and serving others; throughout the New Testament we are told to love, comfort and encourage others - which is exactly what a true mother does for her child! As a woman completely gives herself to motherhood, she will gradually become a better servant and woman of God. I believe that was all part of God's plan from the beginning when He created the very first family!


So why am I writing this to children? Because as children, we are all naturally self-centered and take things for granted. Since our birth we have been cared for, given priority, and had our needs met; but as we grow up and become able to do things for ourselves and make our own decisions, we must also learn to become less self-centered and start to consider and appreciate others. Why not begin with our mother and start to truly appreciate HER? And let's not wait until a special Mother's Day celebration - start TODAY and be grateful for her every day!    
